PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE January 27, 2022

MEMBERS PRESENT

Chairman Olive Alderman Brown Alderman Dorchinecz Alderman Wilson ALSO PRESENT

Mayor Barry Alderman Budd Superintendent Mann

Tammy Rogers Bill Sleeman Jon Ruppert

Chairman Olive called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.

AIR CURTAIN FOR GAGNE BUILDING

Alderman Olive would like to install an air curtain on the large door near the front of the Gagne Building. This curtain would help keep heat in the front section of the building, which will help keep utility costs down. He advised that Mike Bethard will do the install at no cost to the City. Purchase price for the air curtain through Grainger is \$2,386.90.

Motion by Alderman Dorchinecz and seconded by Alderman Brown to recommend to the City Council to approve the purchase of the 16' x 16' air curtain from Grainger at a cost not to exceed \$2,400.00. Motion carried 4-0.

REPLACE ALUMINUM DOOR-POLICE DEPARTMENT

Alderman Olive advised there are handles missing on three aluminum doors in the Municipal Building/Police Department. The cost to replace the levers on the doors is \$297.50.

Motion by Alderman Brown and seconded by Alderman Wilson to recommend to the City Council to approve the replacement of levers on three aluminum doors in the Municipal Building/Police Department by Gardner L & M Glass Inc. at a cost not to exceed \$297.50. Motion carried 4-0.

ADDITIONAL ENTRY DOOR-MUNICIPAL BUILDING

The Committee discussed installing an additional door on the East side of the Municipal Building between the two entry doors in front of the staircase. Alderman Olive believes this would help with heating and cooling costs. The cost of the door, including installation will be \$5,212.00. After some discussion among Committee Members, the matter was tabled. Alderman Olive will check on the items discussed and bring this matter back to a future meeting.

ANY OTHER MATTER'S

Mayor Barry advised that he had spoken with George Coghlan about the roof repair that is to be done on his building next to Rene's Drug Store. Mr. Coghlan is requesting the City give him his BDD money up front to get the repairs started. Mayor Barry has spoken with Steve Klein in reference to this matter; he is awaiting a call back from Mr. Klein with more information on how to proceed. This request will be discussed at the upcoming Finance and BDD Committee meetings.

Mayor Barry also gave the Committee an update on the bike trail. He stated that we are working with Pana to try to get the project completed. One grant may be extended, and grants may be combined to help with costs to replace the bridge. The Pana Committee has asked if the City would be willing to pay half of the cost to redo the grant applications. The total cost is \$10,000, our share would be \$5,000. This matter will be discussed further at the February 7, 2022 City Council Meeting.

Motion by Alderman Dorchinecz and seconded by Alderman Wilson to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

Meeting adjourned at 6:17 P.M.

Jim Olive, Chairman

Street & Sewer Committee